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As part of our work to reduce
flooding risk in the village, we
invite residents to attend a
meeting to discuss your main
concerns and the key issues
you have noticed when water
levels have been high. We
would like to paint a detailed
picture of the problems facing
Newbald, with a view to
creating a very specific plan
to combat flooding and
sewage leaks. The meeting
will be chaired by West Wolds
Slow The Flow, a partnership
which aims to reduce flooding
in the West Wolds villages
using nature-based solutions.
Please have your say on 

Yorkshire
Water (YW) has committed to

spending £500k lining the
sewers in Newbald this
Autumn. This should stop
groundwater overloading the
sewers in key locations, thus
helping to prevent the sewage
floods that residents have
had to endure. ERYC has also
committed to replacing some
of the drains under the Mires
with more effective, higher
capacity ones by November.
YW is carrying out CCTV work
in the village’s sewers to see
if there are any blockages
that may be exacerbating the
sewage situation. We really
hope that all these measures
will mean that this coming
winter is much better for
Newbald than the last one.

K e e p  T h e
B e c k  F l o w i n g

D e f i b r i l l a t o r

Keeping the beck free
flowing is crucial to help
prevent flooding. Please
clear the beck of weed,
while protecting the water
voles. Found out how on our
website.

F l o o d i n g  &  S e wa g e
C o n s u l ta t i o n

G r e e n  T i p p i n g

Cllr. Beccy O’Sullivan has
kindly volunteered to offer
informal training for anyone
who would like to familiarise
themselves with how to
access the defibrillators.  To
increase your confidence in
dealing with an emergency,
please get in touch.

H a v e  Y o u r s e l f  A  S p a r k l i n g  C h r i s t m a s
After the darkness of Covid-19, what better way to brighten our days than a dazzling
Christmas light display? To achieve this, we need to install a mains electricity supply on The
Green, as well as buying new lights. Cllr. Beccy O’Sullivan and Fiona Oakes have kindly
taken on the job of fundraising for this. They are doing really well, having secured a £1,000
grant from the local charity Robert B. Massey Trust, as well as £1,400 from other kind
donators. Still, that is well short of the amount required. Installing the electricity supply
alone will cost about £3,565 and the lights will be extra to that. 

. To organise a bank transfer, please call
Beccy on 07528187326. You can also drop cash
through Beccy’s letterbox at 7 Eastwold, or Fiona’s
at 12 Townend Road.
Also to raise money for the Christmas lights, star
resident Leandro de Luca is doing a half marathon
wearing only his speedos and some festive tinsel!
He will do a circular route from the 

, finishing about 4pm at The Tiger
for well deserved drinks. Please consider
sponsoring him - see below. Thank you, brave Leo!
https://www.justgiving.com/crowdfunding/newbaldchristmaslights.

L e o  d e  L u c a

F l o o d i n g
D r a i n  o n

E a s t w o l d

A few residents are still fly-
tipping their garden waste.
Apart from being antisocial
and unsightly, it adds to the
flooding risk by blocking the
beck. Please STOP.

H a l l  F a r m
Despite the sewage floods
and other strong objections,
5 large new houses will be
built in the centre of North
Newbald conservation area.
NPC is concerned that its
opinions appear to hold very
little weight in the planning
process. It has decided to
take ERYC to task about
this. We are meeting soon
with senior ERYC officials to
try and ensure Newbald’s
voice is better heard.

NPC is considering a wide range of maintenance jobs in the
village, some of which have been suggested by residents. It
will prioritise them within budgetary constraints, with safety
work being top of the list. Having carried out an assessment
of the memorials in the churchyard and cemetery, NPC has
marked up some headstones with red and white tape.
Please stay away from these as they are potentially
dangerous. We would be grateful if you could bear with us
      while we obtain quotes for remedial work.

V i l l a g e  M a i n t e n a n c e N e w b a l d  T r a f f i c  C a l m i n g
ERYC is going to introduce a 50mph zone on the A1034
between Newbald and South Cave due to the high number
of traffic accidents. However, despite our constant
campaigning, ERYC still insists that the village centre is very
safe and will not consider any traffic measures, even if
privately funded. They maintain that traffic calming could
cause a hazard on roads with a good safety record like ours.
Community Speedwatch is still an option if we can find
some more volunteers. Please get in touch if interested.

S o b e r  H i l l  W i n d  F a r m  C o m m u n i t y  B e n e f i t  F u n d
The next deadline for receipt of completed applications to the Sober Hill Wind Farm
Community Benefit Fund is . Further details on how to apply are on our website.

W e  N e e d  Y o u r  H e l p !

https://npc1.eventbrite.co.uk
https://www.newbaldparishcouncil.gov.uk/flooding-and-sewage-consultation/
https://www.newbaldparishcouncil.gov.uk/clearance-of-the-becks/
https://www.newbaldparishcouncil.gov.uk/contact/
https://www.justgiving.com/crowdfunding/newbaldchristmaslights
https://www.newbaldparishcouncil.gov.uk/contact/
https://www.newbaldparishcouncil.gov.uk/sober-hill-wind-farm-community-benefit-fund/
www.newbaldparishcouncil.gov.uk
www.newbaldparishcouncil.gov.uk


FONS recently launched its
Nearly New Uniform Sale to

raise funds for the school. We have some amazing
items in really good condition, some unworn and
with tags! All items are the bargain price of £2 each.
Head to the Friends of Newbald Primary School
Facebook page for further info. The sale will
continue into the new term. So, if you find you have
underestimated quite how fast things will get dirty,
everything will still be available via Facebook.

N e a r l y  N e w  U n i f o r m  S a l e

The fencing around the playground is
now complete and we would like to say
a big thank you to ERYC, Sober Hill and
Sancton Hill Wind Farms for financing

the project. The drainage at the rear of the field is
also now installed. Can we please remind visitors
to the park that the play area is a no dogs zone?
This is for public health reasons. Finally, the
current NPFA committee have dedicated over a
decade of volunteering to maintain and protect the
playing field and upgrade the playground.   We
would welcome new volunteers to steer the NPFA
through the next decade. If anyone is interested,
please contact us via Newbald Parish Council.

V o l u n t e e r s  N e e d e d
s p o t t e d

V i l l a g e  H a l l  N e w  P h a s e

A big thank you to everyone that donated food at
the collection point in the church. There was so
much that we had to make two trips to the Trussell
Trust during the Easter holidays! Many of you also
donated money. I used this to buy Easter eggs and
items that the Trust had specifically asked for at
that time. The trug will remain in the church porch
for donations and I'll take these through to the Trust
in Hull every school holiday. Thanks once again for
your generosity - 

H a r r y ’ s  I n i t i a t i v e  H e l p s  i n
F i g h t  A g a i n s t  U K  H u n g e r

D a t e s F o r Y o u r D i a r y
Sep 7th Tue Coffee morning - Church - 10.30-12pm - first of weekly event

Sep 9th Thu Flooding & Sewage Consultation - Village Hall - 7.30-9pm
Sep 12th Sun WI- East Riding Festival of Walking - Village Hall - 9.30am
Oct 2nd Sat Leo runs to raise funds for Xmas lights  - The Green - 2pm
Oct 17th Sun NYPP- Apple Festival - The Rooms - 12-3pm

S t o n e w o r k  C o m p l e t e  &  N e w  C o f f e e  M o r n i n g
The stone repairs at the church are now
completed. We would like to thank the
Parish Council, the providers of local and
national grants and everyone who made a
personal donation. This would not have
been possible without you. M B Masonry
of Pocklington did the work. (See photo.)

 at St Nicholas' Church will
start on . Donna
Garbutt will advertise the details shortly.

 every Tuesday at St
Nicholas' Church, starting 

. Please join us for tea, coffee,
cakes, and chat. All welcome. We look
forward to seeing you.

It's been a busy few months for NYPP at the Rooms and a great
time too as we have seen sessions return to normal and lots
of new starters at the youth clubs.  Renovations are complete
and the building looks fantastic! We have also had the wall
repaired at the back of the garden, it was in a state of disrepair

and now looks wonderful with the bricks and mortar restored. We have invested in a
retro arcade games machine and are currently looking to purchase a slate bed full
sized pool table.  Please get in touch if interested.
We are also delighted to have recently secured an extension on our lease from the
Church of England, so the future of the Rooms is secure for the next 25 years!
The youth club is re-opening up on  with sessions for primary school aged
children and on  for secondary school ages. Cookery club will also be
restarting this year so keep an eye out on our social media pages for more information.

 We are starting a walking bus from the primary school to
help widen the opportunities for our youngest youth club members to attend.

-
Toys, stories, activities, fun and refreshments.  Make new friends. Find out more.
The is on We are looking for donations of apples
to juice and will also be taking orders for apple crumbles for home delivery again.
If you are interested in any of our activities please get in touch via Facebook or email
us on Newbaldypp@outlook.com.

F a n t a s t i c  N e w  R o o m s  -  N e w  A c t i v i t i e s

We are finally open without
government restrictions, signs, or
yellow tape.  BUT it will be up to
each hirer to let their users know

what pandemic restrictions they still want to
implement.  Hopefully, you will feel confident in the
coming months to visit the Hall as you used to and
enjoy the facilities the Hall proudly wants to share.
We are fast approaching our AGM in October and
notices will be on social media and on noticeboards.
Everyone who wants to support Newbald Village Hall
is most welcome.  Meanwhile, we have been
awarded grants by FCC Foundation (WREN), ACRE
and NPC to enable us to replace the main hall
exterior roof and exterior walls, which have
significantly deteriorated.  This has been delayed
due to lockdown, but as materials become available,
we can get the work done before Christmas and bad
weather!  There should be minimal disruption to hall
users.  We will keep you informed.
If you wish to be involved with the Hall in any way -
from a volunteer, a user, a committee member, or
simply to pass a comment please contact any
committee member direct or on our website. Thank
you for continued support - 

W I  J o i n s  W a l k i n g  F e s t

N e w  C r o s s
F o r  W e s t

E n d  G a b l e

The WI and Newbald Natter hosted the
NHS Afternoon Tea funding day which
raised over £700. On Jul 21 we held our
Annual BBQ in fantastic weather. Book

Club, Craft Club, Walking Club and Coffee Club have
all carried on as normal. Our August meeting was a
walk round the village followed by a quiz at the Tiger.
We return to the Village Hall in September where
local author Louise Beech will talk about her life.
Visitors are always very welcome.
On , we are taking part in The East
Yorkshire Festival of Walking. Starting at  at
the Village Hall, there are two walks – one of 2-3
miles, the other of 6-7 miles. There will be
refreshments afterwards. Booking is essential. For
full details contact Di on 07731651029  . Flyers
are available locally at Drewtons and similar places.

https://www.newbaldparishcouncil.gov.uk/council_events/
https://www.facebook.com/WinNewbald
https://www.newbaldparishcouncil.gov.uk/councillors/
https://www.facebook.com/profile.php?id=100057727927088
https://www.newbaldparishcouncil.gov.uk/contact/
https://www.facebook.com/NYPP16/photos/a.282022382697684/878869596346290/
https://www.facebook.com/NYPP16
mailto:newbaldypp@outlook.com
www.newbald.com

